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Improving Life Through Empowerment 

 

March 22, 2019 

 

Senator Laurie Monnes Anderson   Senator Dennis Linthicum 

Chair of the Committee on Health Care Vice Chair of the Committee on Health Care 

Oregon State Legislature    Oregon State Legislature    

900 Court Street, NE     900 Court Street, NE 

Salem, Oregon 97301     Salem, Oregon 97301   

  

 

Re: Opposition to SB 900 

 

Dear Chairwoman Anderson and Vice Chairman Linthicum: 

 

With 33,000 dialysis patient members, Dialysis Patient Citizens (DPC) is the nation’s largest 

patient-led organization representing individuals with end-stage renal disease (ESRD).  On 

behalf of Oregon’s over 6,000 ESRD patients, I am writing to express our opposition to SB 900, 

which threatens to disrupt the life-saving care provided to these vulnerable patients.   

 

SB 900 would cut the reimbursement rates private insurance companies pay to cover dialysis 

care to the same level as what Medicare pays.  While in theory, this proposal does not sound 

catastrophic, Medicare rates do not cover the full cost of care.  In order for dialysis providers to 

keep their doors open, for years they have relied on an “all payer system” whereby they recoup 

higher rates from private insurance companies in order to offset their losses on government 

coverage.  Reduced payments may force numerous facility closures, especially in rural and 

underserved areas. As a result, many patients will be required to find new dialysis centers, some 

of which will be much further away from their current facility.  

 

Furthermore, reduced payments will also mean that dialysis providers are going to be less likely 

to donate money so that patients can use charitable assistance.  Charitable assistance can be life 

saving for a patient and reducing access to that will be devastating for patients in Oregon.   

  

Reduced payments also could jeopardize the quality of care provided to patients at dialysis 

facilities.  As the largest patient led organization for dialysis patients, DPC recently surveyed 

almost 1,000 patients on various issues and concerns.  Overwhelmingly, patients are very 

satisfied with the care they receive at the dialysis facilities as well as the standards of cleanliness 

at the facilities.  Below are the results from two of our survey questions on their quality of care.   

 

http://www.dialysispatients.org/
http://www.dialysispatients.org/
mailto:dpc@dialysispatients.org
mailto:dpc@dialysispatients.org


 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

As you can see, patients are currently very satisfied with the quality of care they receive and also 

their general experience at the dialysis facility.  SB 900 would change this.  By slashing 

reimbursement rates, providers will likely have to look to other areas and will have to make cuts, 

leading to less staff, lower quality standards, and even facility closures.  SB 900 is not what is in 

the best interests of patients.   

 

Dialysis patients are an extremely vulnerable patient population, their lives depend on having 

stable and consistent access to quality treatments.  They already face numerous hardships, such 

as lengthy and tiring treatments several times a week, many appointments with other specialists, 

and high out of pocket costs.  Any disruption in the provider network they rely on or in their 

access to care, could be destabilizing and even life threatening for these patients.  SB 900 is not 

good policy.  I urge you to stand up for patients and oppose this legislation.   

 

Respectfully, 

 

 
Hrant Jamgochian, J.D., LL.M  

Chief Executive Officer 

Dialysis Patient Citizens 

 


